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Data: I-ready Mid year assessment: Math 

Grade Progress 

towards targeted 

growth 

Average scale 

growth 

Number of 

students who 

achieved target 

% of students on 

or above grade 

level 

School wide 120% +28 56% 59% 

K 74% +24 30% 56% 

1st 118% +35 67% 65% 

2nd 106% +29 50% 45% 

3rd 84% +23 38% 42% 

4th 125% +28 65% 62% 

5th 129% +26 61% 80% 

6th 228% +30 84% 74% 

 

Data: I-ready Mid year assessment: Reading 

Grade Progress 

towards targeted 

growth 

Average scale 

growth 

Number of 

students who 

achieved target 

% of students on 

or above grade 

level 

School wide 132% +37 59% 59% 

K 78% +36 27% 61% 

1st 134% +62 79% 73% 

2nd 103% +40 47% 56% 

3rd 106% +32 53% 60% 

4th 140% +27 61% 51% 

5th 169% +32 77% 52% 

6th 215% +32 79% 66% 

 

Summary: Our students were recently assessed on the I-ready diagnostics.  Our progress towards targeted growth was 

significant in both reading/math.  All grade levels grew an average of a year‟s worth of growth in seven months. We are 

continuing to hold parent conferences, SST meetings and provide interventions for students who are struggling.   

Professional Development:: 

March 1
st
: Interactive brief with FOCUS training on military resources/Grade level planning. A representative from 

Camp Pendleton spoke with our staff  about  the counseling resources available for our military dependents. Our school is 

currently at 34% military dependent students . 

March 8
th
: Individual planning for teachers 

March 15
th
: Conference prep/Training on Google Hang out with Craig Leach 

March 22
nd

: Parent conferences, no PD 

March 29
th
: No PD, teachers dismiss with students, day before a holiday. 

Upcoming Professional Development 

April 12
th
: Gung ho awards, CAASPP review and overview/individual planning 



April 19
th
: Grade level planning, delving into and exploring FOSS science kits 

April 26
th
:  FOSS science kit overview of scope/sequence 

News 

February 26-March 2
nd

: Read Across America Week:  Our students participated in a variety of fun activities this week: 

We kicked off the assembly with a visit from Cat in the Hat, Thing 1 and Thing 2!  Our students worked hard to finish 

their reading logs this week and log 6,000 hours each class to have their principal turn into a human sundae. Students met 

their goal! Students were treated to the Literature comes to Life assembly,  they dressed up as a „word‟ for the Vocabulary 

parade, listened to former alumni of BW as they read stories aloud, and had parents join them for a lunch on the lawn. The 

week capped off with a Book Fair It was a wonderful week! 

March 7
th
: We had our  Project A.I.M. high press release day 8:15-9:30. We had two guest speakers, Pilot Major Jacques 

Rogers (Retired Marine Corps) speaking to the importance of STEM in education and CDR Joseph A. Beyer( Retired 

Coast Guard) speaking to the importance of education. We had color guard from Camp Pendleton, along with a base 

Colonel, Janet Whiddon, Craig Leach , David Jones, and the entire student body. There was a grand entrance with Mr. 

Jones, Tina Calabrese, two PTA members and our office staff.  After the whole school assembly, there was  a tour of the 

Reading Room and a classroom to see a STEM lesson in action. Our 4
th
 graders built a flashlight out of paper. ( see article 

in Village News:) Village news article 

Tell Me a Story night: Our annual Tell Me a story night was also. on March 7
th
. Military families were invited to this fun 

event where our very own Master SGT Cadena  read the story, “How to Bake an American Pie”.  All families received a 

free copy of the book, created a craft and enjoyed light snacks. 

March 9
th
: Astronomy night was held 5:30-7:30 pm..  The Temecula Astronomy club brought their large telescopes for 

our families to enjoy at this 6
th
 grade sponsored event. 

March 16
th
: Our 6

th
 grade students sponsored a Mother/Son dance for a nominal donation of $5.  Mothers/sons  danced the 

night away in this St. Patrick day themed dance. 

March 23
rd

:  Our PTA is sponsored our annual Round up. 5:30-8:30.  We had inflatables, a live band, food, desserts, game 

booths, silent auction and so much more. Our event sold out of 500 wristbands! The PTA cleared over $9,000.  It was a 

very well attended event. 

Classified employee/Certificated employee of the year: Bonsall West elementary school nominated Debbie Haworth, our 

speech/language therapist as our certificated employee of the year. Mrs. Haworth does an amazing job of working with 

our students who have speech/language delays.  JoAnn Carruego was nominated as the Bonsall West classified employee 

of the year. JoAnn is our health clerk. She always has a smile on her face as she bandages our little students. 

Congratulations! 

Upcoming Events: 

 March 29
th
: Kindness club: Our students will meet to write letters/decorate bags for our new students 

April 9
th
-13

th
: National library week: Our librarian, Mishell Rose has planned a „poem in our pocket‟ during this week. 

April 12
th
/13

th
: Track/field day events will be held for our  4

th
-6

th
 grade students to participate in the upcoming District 

Tomlinson track meet. 

April 18
th
: ELAC meeting 6-7 p.m. 

April 24
th
-May  5

th
 CAASPP testing grades 3-6 

April 25
th
: SSC meeting   

March edition of Bonsall West newspaper: see attached 

First edition of Bonsall West news:  https://vimeo.com/261364298 

http://www.villagenews.com/story/2018/03/19/community/bonsall-west-elementary-celebrates-250000-grant/52534.html
https://vimeo.com/261364298





